
Brief Report – Eye Donation Awareness Program 

 

An Eye Donation Awareness program with the theme “Everyday Hero” was organized on 

8/9/25 on the occasion of  National eye donation awarness fortnight held annually from 

August 25th to September 8th under the esteemed presence of our Medical Superintendent 

(MS), Deputy Medical Superintendent (DMS), Matron, and a senior surgeon. 

 

The session began with a short introduction on the importance of eye donation, setting the 

context for the theme. Dr. Pooja, Senior Resident, presented an informative and detailed 

PowerPoint highlighting facts, myths, and the pressing need for corneal donation. 

 

This was followed by a poem recitation by our staff, reflecting the noble spirit of gifting 

sight. Our chairpersons then delivered motivational and inspiring addresses, encouraging 

everyone to contribute to the cause. 

 

Dr. Shashikala, HOD of Ophthalmology, emphasized the critical role of pledging eyes and 

concluded with clear guidance on how to register for eye donation. 

 

The audience participated enthusiastically, interacted with the speakers, and cleared their 

doubts. Winners of the poem recitation received tokens of appreciation for their contribution. 

 

The program successfully spread the message that every individual can become an “Everyday 

Hero” by pledging their eyes and bringing light to someone’s world 

 





 


